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GAZETTE NOTICE NO. 1612 

REPUBLIC OF KENYA 

MINISTRY OF DEVOLUTION AND THE ASALs 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION ON TRANSFER OF FUNCTIONS FROM THE 
NAIROBI CITY COUNTY GOVERNMENT TO THE NATIONAL 

GOVERNMENT 

THE Residents of Nairobi City County and the general public are 
notified that the Nairobi City County Government and the National 
Government executed a Deed of Transfer of Functions to the National 
Government dated the 25th February, 2020, which was carried in the 
Kenya Gazette vide Gazette Notice No. 1609 of 2020, published in 
Issue No. Vol. CXXII-No. 38 of the 25th February, 2020.  The Deed is 
available for download at www.devolutionasals.co.ke and 
www.nairobi.go.ke.  

The functions transferred by the Nairobi City County to the 
National Government are: 

1. County Health Services; 

2. County Transport Services; 

3. County Planning and Development Services; and 

4.  County Public Works, Utilities and Ancillary Services 

In fulfilment of the legal obligations set out under section 26 (5) of 
the Intergovernmental Relations Act (Act No. 2 of 2012), the Nairobi 
City County Assembly has been notified of the transfer of the 
specified functions as codified in the Deed of Transfer of Functions. 
The Transfer of the specified Functions will come into effect on 
Wednesday the 17th March, 2020; being twenty-one (21) days after 
the date of the Deed of Transfer of Functions.  

In view of the above, residents of Nairobi City County and all 
members of the public are invited to submit their views and comments 

on the Deed of Transfer of Functions to the Cabinet Secretary, 
Ministry of Devolution and ASAL or the County Secretary, Nairobi 
City County through the emails transferagreement@devolution.go.ke 
or  countyattorney@nairobi.go.ke or through written memoranda in an 
envelope marked “Public Participation on Transfer of Function from 
Nairobi City County Government to National Government” addressed 
to:  

The Cabinet Secretary, 
Ministry of Devolution and ASAL, 
National Treasury Building 10th Floor, 
P.O. BOX 30004–00100, 
Nairobi  

or submitted in any of the following offices:  

1. Nairobi City County,  
City Hall,  
City Hall Way,  
P.O. Box 30075–00100, 
Nairobi 

2. The Principal Secretary, 
State Department for Devolution, 
Teleposta Towers, 6th Floor 
P.O. Box 30004–00100 
Nairobi. 

In addition the Ministry of Devolution and ASAL and the Nairobi 
City County Government have organized an open public forum for 
public participation on Wednesday, 4th March, 2020, between 9.00 
a.m. and 1.00 p.m. at the Kenya School of Government, Lower Kabete 
Campus, off Lower Kabete Road.  

All views should be submitted not later than 6th March, 2020. 

Dated the 26th February, 2020. 

EUGENE WAMALWA,  
Cabinet Secretary for Devolution and the ASALs.  
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